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INPUT FROM THE PUBLIC 

Maria Bachir, 3650 Coco Lake Drive, Coconut Creek, spoke on concerns with the Monarch Hill 
Landfill. She said she had previously spoken with Commissioners and staff regarding the issue and 
was happy with the City's position but believed the information should be made more public. She 
mentioned that Tampa and Orlando had outreach programs to teach residents about recycling and 
other environmental topics and wished Coconut Creek would do something similar. Mayor Sarbone 
suggested for staff to investigate the outreach programs. He noted they City's annual Arbor Day event 
and its educational component, but added that once a year was perhaps not enough. City Manager 
Brooks stated staff was aware of Ms. Bachir's concerns and was working on a historical paper to 
address the public regarding the long history of the landfill. 

Sherri McGlynn, 854 Banks Road, Coconut Creek, asked questions regarding the Copans Road 
project, which was discussed at the Commission Workshop prior to the regular meeting. She asked if 
the roadwork would affect traffic cutting through the Township neighborhood and whether there would 
be any adjustment to the timing of the traffic lights. Deputy City Manager Sheila Rose explained that 
the traffic cutting through the Township was part of the rationale for the intersection improvement. She 
added that the signal would be redone with a mast arm and all of the timing would be evaluated. 
Mayor Sarbone added that there would be a public input session on March 4 and asked Deputy City 
Manager Rose to supply Ms. McGlynn with the details. 

City Clerk May stated there were no advanced public comments received for non-agenda or consent 
agenda items. 

CITY MANAGER REPORT 

City Manager Brooks shared details of the newly-opened vaccination site at the Broward College 
North Campus. She stated the City was able to access 25 doses per day to assist residents with 
transportation needs and explained a bus would start assisting with the vaccination of those residents 
on Tuesday, March 2. She outlined efforts to coordinate residents to receive the allotted vaccines and 
added that Publix would also be offering the vaccines shortly. 

CITY ATTORNEY REPORT 

City Attorney Pyburn had no report. 

COMMISSION COMMUNICATIONS 

Commissioner Welch thanked staff for the effort to get communications out regarding the boil water 
alert. She stated she and Deputy City Manager Rose had met with Food for All Broward and 
explained ideas discussed to ensure food security for the community, including the Farmer's Market at 
Township Plaza, partnering with businesses in the plaza, and potential programs at Veterans Park. 
Commissioner Welch met a new business owner, who was struggling to get assistance through the 
Paycheck Protection Program and other COVID-19 issues. She shared that the business owner was 
able to get assistance from a bank through the Regional Chamber of Commerce. Commissioner 
Welch mentioned that she had been able to connect a local restaurant owner with information about 
promoting their business on a turnpike exit ramp sign. She asked about having a sign informing the 
public about the Lyons Road project and its funding partners. City Manager Brooks responded that FOOT 
used to require signs be to be installed explaining where the funding was coming from but eliminated 
the policy due to safety concerns. She stated that staff would look into appropriate signage. 














